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What do the light bulb, the phonograph, and motion pictures all have in common? 
Each was first invented or improved upon by “The Wizard of Menlo Park,” 
Thomas Alva Edison.  
 
Edison was born in Milan, Ohio, in 1847 to middle-class parents. He valued 
learning and hard work above all else, which he put to use to become one of his 
era’s most respected figures, both in America and abroad. He also benefited 
from good timing; he lived in an era when the country was transforming from an 
agricultural economy into an industrial giant in the world. 
 
“Al” Edison was the seventh and last child of Nancy and Samuel Edison. He had 
very little formal education. His mother, a former schoolteacher, recognized that 
her son was easily distracted and decided to teach him at home. She focused 
more on subjects that interested him, including science, and less on those that 
didn’t, including spelling and arithmetic. Historians point out that Edison 
displayed three qualities from a very young age: curiosity, determination, and the 
ability to see a good business opportunity. He also made lifelong habits of 
reading, experimenting, and sketching his ideas and plans. These qualities and 
habits helped make him a success. 
 
Young Al turned the basement of his family’s house into a laboratory where he 
started experimenting and tinkering with mechanical devices. In fact, many of his 
inventions can be traced back to his experiences in his childhood lab. To pay for 
his supplies, he sold vegetables from his family’s farm. One of his first successful 
business ventures, at the age of 12, was printing and selling a newspaper for 
train passengers to read. He saw a need, and created a product to meet that 
need. 
 
By 1862, when Edison was 15, he had taught himself how to use a telegraph, the 
fastest way to send messages at the time. He took a job as a telegraph operator 
and left home. While working as a telegraph operator, he became fascinated with 
electricity, and experimented with ways to make the telegraph better. In 1868, 
Edison decided to change his profession to inventor. A year later, he developed 
his first successful invention: an improved stock ticker for Wall Street investors. 
In 1871, he used the money he earned from it to set up his first laboratory in 
Newark, New Jersey. He married Mary Stilwell, who worked in one of his 
businesses, and started a family. 
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Over the next several decades, Edison established new laboratories and factory 
spaces in New Jersey, first in Menlo Park, and later in West Orange. His first 
great invention was the phonograph, a machine that could record and play back 
sound. Vinyl record albums, which were especially popular in the 1950s-80s, can 
trace their origins back to Edison’s phonograph.  
 
Not long after that, he designed his most famous invention, a type of electric light 
bulb. With these and other successes, his fame and fortune grew.  
 
Although none of Edison’s projects later in life were as successful as his earlier 
ones, he worked into his eighties, and died in 1931. By then, Edison was one of 
the richest and most famous men in America. Few people could match his “can-
do” attitude. He never questioned whether something might be done, only how. 
Nobody could match his lifetime tally of patents. He was awarded 1,093 in the 
U.S. alone and more than 2,000 worldwide. 
 
 
 
 


